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Derry City Council




Minutes of Monthly Meeting of Derry City Council 
                                               held in the Great Hall, Magee on 
                                               Tuesday, 20th December, 2011 at 4.00 p.m.

                                                __________________________________

Present:- Alderman Devenney (Mayor) (in the Chair), Councillor Campbell (Deputy Mayor), Aldermen Garfield-Kidd, Hamilton, Middleton, Miller and Thompson, Councillors Boyle, J. Carr, S. Carr, Clifford, Conway, Cooper, Diver, Dobbins, Donnelly, L. Fleming, P. Fleming, Gallagher, Hassan, Hastings, Logue, MacLochlainn, McAuley, McCallion, McLaughlin and Stevenson.
In Attendance:-  Town Clerk and Chief Executive (Ms. S. O’Connor), Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive (Mr. J. Meehan), Strategic Director (Mr. J. Kelpie), Strategic Director (Mr. A. Tohill), City Treasurer (Mr. J. Campbell), Director of Development (Mrs. O. McGillion), Chief Environmental Health Officer (Mr. P. O’Doherty), Head of Human Resources (Mrs. S. McNicholl), Management Services Officer (Ms. E. Cavanagh), Marketing and Communications Officer (Ms. C. Lundy) and Committee Clerk (Mrs. D. McMahon).
C371/11
Notice and Summons for Meeting.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive read the Notice and Summons for the Meeting.

C372/11
Apologies.
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Kelly, Reilly and Tierney.
C373/11
Minutes.


Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 22nd November, 2011 (C339/11 – C354/11) were submitted.

A Member of the Unionist grouping in referring to C352/11, Notice of Motion – Installation of Defibrillators in all Council Buildings stressed that the minutes had not reflected accurately the decision that had been made.  He expressed concern that there had not been a recorded vote which had been recorded in the minutes and stressed that his party had been in favour of the motion and therefore the motion should have been unanimously carried which had not been reflected in the minutes.


Members agreed to amend their copies accordingly.


Subsequently Councillor Carr moved, Councillor Clifford Seconded and the Council

Resolved 
that Minutes of Monthly Council Meeting held on 22nd November, 2011 (C339/11-C354/11) as amended, be accepted and adopted.
Chairperson’s Business.

C374/11
Collapsing Walls At Marlborough Street And Terrace And Harding Street.
The Chairperson wished to thank all the Officers and all those involved who had worked above and beyond their remit in an effort to deal with the major incident that had occurred in respect of the collapsing walls At Marlborough Street and Terrace and Harding Street.
A Member of the SDLP grouping wished to pay tribute to the residents of Marlborough Street and Terrace and Harding Street who had been faced with an extremely difficult situation.  He also thanked Officers for all the work that they had carried out in an effort to tackle the extreme circumstances that residents in the area were being faced with. 
 The Member referred to the immediate and direct action taken by Mr. Alex Attwood, Minister of the Environment, whose intervention had been a good example of successful co-operation between local and central government.  He stressed that such positive action by the Minister for the Environment had to be recognised as it was his actions that had been instrumental in coming to the aid of citizens in need.  He referred to the decisive action that had been taken by Council and indicated that it was a reflection of the importance Council and local representatives placed on the general wellbeing of people in the City that positive action had been taken in this regard.  He stressed that first and foremost there had been a need to focus on the wellbeing and health and safety of those who had been affected.  He reiterated the fact that the positive action of Officers had greatly assisted as failure to act could have led to a very different outcome.
A Member of the SF grouping also wished to extend her thanks to all those who had acted quickly and referred to the role of all Officers who had worked over and above what had been required of them.  She indicated that lessons could be learned from this situation as no engagement had taken place with DoE until late on Monday following the collapse and Council had been unable to act due to the lack of its government powers.  The Member, in referring to the residents stressed that they must have been faced with a very frustrating and frightening situation.  She said that on reflection lessons had been learned and it was clear there was a need to identify how Council could officially proceed with assistance and support should such unique circumstances recur in the future.  Reference was also made for the need to ensure that DoE took action more speedily in this regard.
C375/11
Best Wishes.

The Chairperson wished to thank the City Secretary and Solicitor for all the work that he had carried out within Council and said that he had acted professionally and to the best of his ability throughout his career within Council.


In response to a query raised by a Member of the SDLP grouping the Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive advised that a reception would be held in January prior to the City Secretary and Solicitor leaving his post and Members would receive an email detailing the arrangements.
C376/11
Merry Christmas.

The Mayor wished Members and Staff a Merry Christmas and prosperous New Year.

C377/11
Planning Committee.
Minutes of Monthly Meeting of the Planning Committee held on 6th December, 2011 (P92/11-P108/11) were submitted.

Councillor Clifford Moved, Councillor S. Carr Seconded and the Council


Resolved 
that the same be accepted and adopted.

C378/11
Regional Services Committee. 

Minutes of Monthly Meeting of the Regional Services Committee held on 6th December, 2011 (RS86/11- RS94/11) were submitted.

Councillor Clifford Moved, Councillor S. Carr Seconded and the Council



Resolved
 that the same be accepted and adopted.

C379/11
Environmental Services Committee.

Minutes of Monthly Meeting of the Environmental Services Committee held on 8th December, 2011 (ES342/11-ES357/11), Monthly Environmental Services (Licensing) Committee held on 8th December, 2011 (ES332/11-ES341/11) were submitted.
Councillor Hastings Moved, Councillor Clifford Seconded and the Council
Resolved
that the same be accepted and adopted.
C380/11
Development Committee.
Minutes of Monthly Meeting of the Development Committee held on 13th December, 2011 (D225/11-D244/11) were submitted. 

Councillor Diver Moved, J. Carr Seconded and the Council



Resolved
that the same be accepted and adopted.
C381/11
Business Enterprise.

A Member of the SDLP grouping made reference to Enterprise, DETI and INI in respect of the capacity of assisting with business start up within the City.  He was aware that at present the programme was on hold and there was some consideration in respect of legal matters.  The Member expressed concern in respect of the need to encourage local businesses and be proactive in ensuring that Invest NI assist businesses within the North West Region.  He acknowledged that a number of meetings had taken place and requested that Members be updated accordingly, reference was also made to the provision of a Letter of Offer.
The Director of Development in referring to the programme which had ceased in respect of business start up provision indicated that an alternative programme was operational in the interim and it had been anticipated that Derry City Council would continue with its original proposal in conjunction with Invest NI’s contribution but it had now been identified that Invest NI would not be assisting in this regard.  She stressed that every effort would be made to continue the work in an effort to fast track the programme.
A Member of the SDLP grouping expressed disappointment in light of the key work that would be affected if INI did not assist financially as it had been previously agreed.  He referred to the fact that as Council was at the forefront of the offer it was necessary to identify what INI could contribute and progress with seeking an obligation.
A Member of the SF grouping stressed the importance of the programme and referred to the lack of INI engagement particularly in light of the fact that it was identified that INI would fund 75% towards the programme initially and Council would provide the remaining investment.  The Member expressed grave concern that INI had reneged on their initial agreement and stressed the need for Officers to review the position and seek a Letter of Offer in this regard.  She stressed that as a local authority it was Council’s role to be responsible and ensure a duty of care and requested that an update be available to Members as a matter of urgency.
The Director of Development confirmed that initially INI had agreed to provide 75% of the funding but advised Members that this was no longer feasible.  Reference was made to the need to attain a Letter of Offer which would also be required in respect of ensuring an audit trail.  She advised Members that it was anticipated that a new programme would be operational by 1st April 2012.
C382/11
Policy and Resources Committee.

Minutes of Monthly Meeting of the Policy and Resources Committee held on 15th December, 2011 (PR194/11-PR212/11) were submitted.
A Member of the SDLP grouping in referring to item PR204/11 “Removal of Public Payphone” stated that the following should be amended from “A Member of the SDLP grouping indicated that he would not have any objections to the public payphone being removed” and advised that the comment should read “would have objections to the public payphone being removed.”
Members agreed to amend their copies accordingly.


Subsequently Councillor Carr Moved, Councillor Clifford Seconded and the Council

Resolved 
that Minutes of Monthly Policy and Resources Committee held on 15th December, 2011 (PR194/11-PR212/11) as amended, be accepted and adopted.
Matter Arising from Minutes.

C383/11
Support for Challenging Underage Drinking Initiative (Ref.PR205/11).


A Member of the Unionist grouping indicated that he had spoken with the author of the report and had been assured that the above project was clearly not a community project.  He acknowledged that the pilot programme had taken place within Rosemount Youth Centre and stated that following a successful outcome the programme should progress towards the operation of similar schemes throughout the city in all areas.

A Member of the SDLP grouping in referring to the discussion regarding this item welcomed the clarification and the initiative which impacted positively on young people and the City.  He stressed that Members were fully aware of the antisocial element within in the City and Council had a duty of care locally in an effort to resolve the problem.  The Member stated that it was vital that a clear process be identified in respect of allocating funding and the need to ensure that provision of flexibility was available.
A Member of the SF grouping whilst appreciating the clarity expressed concern in terms of the process.  He stressed whilst the party supported the project of the Civic Alcohol Forum there were major issues in respect of funding.  Reference was made to the fact that there were a number of groups within the City who would have benefitted greatly from financial assistance from Council but were advised that their application was outside of the process.  He stressed that no process had been adopted in this regard and that the provision of funding to the project could be open to misinterpretation.
The Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive advised that the Civic Alcohol Forum was a partnership and the project delivery was based within the Rosemount Youth Centre.  He advised Members that this was a Council led partnership and referred to the fact that as the Rosemount area had experienced the highest number of incidents within the City it was recommended that the initial group and intervention be piloted in that area.
A Member of the SDLP grouping referred to reports that had been in the local media and acknowledged that there were a number of concerns regarding underage drinking within the city and there was a pressing need to try and tackle the problem.  He stressed that the process regarding the Civic Alcohol Forum was vital and referred to the need for Council to have the scope and discretion to respond to the need when it arose.
A Member of the SF grouping referred to discussions which had taken place at previous meetings of Council whereby money had been requested by community groups outside of the process.  The Member expressed concern and stressed that consideration should be given in respect of Audit.

The Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive advised that the funding in respect of the Civic Alcohol Forum varied from the request for funding from Newbuildings and Claudy as this was to assist with running costs and the projects differed significantly from that of the Civic Alcohol Forum.  He stressed that the Civic Alcohol Forum was central to all interests and was not a community project seeking funding.
In response to a query raised by a Member of the SDLP grouping the City Treasurer explained that the grant aid process required an application and the funding that was required for the Civic Alcohol Forum was a different request.  He advised that the recommendation was outlined in the report and it was for Members to decide whether they were in support of the recommendation or not.
A Member of the SDLP grouping referred to the fact that it was a Council initiative and he proposed that the recommendation progress.

A Member of the Unionist grouping acknowledged that requests had been previously received by two community groups that had been outside the grant aid process.  He stressed that the Civic Alcohol Forum affected all communities and in referring to the location stressed that if the pilot scheme just happened to be in the Rosemount area as it was seen as the most affected within the City.  He acknowledged the comments made in respect of the process and indicated that it was vital the process was adhered to but stressed that it was clear this project differed from those community groups seeking grant aid.

The Director of Development advised that the grant aid process was under review and a report would be submitted to a future meeting clearly outlining the process.

A Member of the SF grouping in referring to the process stressed that it was vital that all community groups were treated fairly.  The Member in referring to the “request for support” and the “recommendation” stated that there had been no reference to the Civic Alcohol Forum but reference had been made in respect of the Rosemount Youth Forum.  Reference was made to the fact that the report identified that a community group was seeking funding from Council and it had to be acknowledged that a clear process be adhered to, to ensure that no group was treated any differently to any other.

The Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive acknowledged the Member’s concern but stressed that the funding was required for the Civic Alcohol forum related initiative and that the pilot activity took place within the Rosemount area through the Youth Forum which was based at the Resource Centre.
Councillor Diver Moved, Alderman Miller Seconded and the Council 

Resolved 
that Members endorse the above initiative and 
commit to funding the necessary £2,500 to ensure completion of the pilot programme for which the funding could be identified from appropriate Department and Corporate budgets.
Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s Report – Matters for Decision.

C384/11
Driver 1: Business and Investment 


INTERREG IVC Funded CO2Free Project - Proposed Consultancy 


for Action Plan Development of a ‘Smart Energy City’ Pilot in 



Derry~Londonderry.



Extracted from Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s Report:-


“Purpose of Report

To seek approval to procure expert consultancy to identify the best route to developing a ‘Smart City’ approach to energy production, consumption and measurement and develop this approach from an effective CO2 emissions baseline.

Background

The CO2Free - project is funded by EU-programme, INTERREG IVC. CO2Free is trying to address climate change at local level by transferring best practice from 9 partner regions across the EU.

Derry City Council and its partners would like to identify the best route to developing a ‘Smart City’ approach to energy production, consumption and measurement and develop this approach from an effective CO2 emissions baseline.  Due to numerous Government and private sector investments in telecommunications infrastructure, Derry~Londonderry can lay claim to being the UK Digital Champion.  Potential applications for this digital infrastructure are many and the city plans to explore these and implement them in partnership across the private, public, education and community/voluntary sectors.  At the same time, Derry has ambitions to be an ‘Eco City’ as defined within the city’s ’One Plan’ Regeneration Plan which aims to create 900 jobs in the green sector by 2020 and 12,500 jobs overall across other sectors including digital and ICT.

 

A city can be defined as ‘smart’ when investments in human and social capital and traditional (transport) and modern (ICT) communication infrastructure fuel sustainable economic development and a high quality of life, with a wise management of natural resources, through participatory governance.

Through best practice identified in the INTERREG IVA CO2FREE Project from partners across Europe including San Sebastian (Spain) and Vasternorrland (Sweden), Derry City Council and its partners would like to identify the best route to developing a ‘Smart City’ approach to energy production, consumption and measurement and develop this approach from an effective CO2 emissions baseline.  This proposal also builds upon Derry City Council’s own ICT based energy monitoring and targeting approach, which shows far greater potential if modified for latest technology and adopted on a city-wide basis through a ‘Smart City’ approach.  In developing this approach Council and its partners would like to enhance opportunities for job creation, reduction of fuel poverty and better use of finite and renewable energy resources.

Services to be Requested:

1. Identification of an optimum city-wide carbon emission measurement methodology, which will allow baseline measurement for benchmarking of future impact over time.

2. Engagement with regional stakeholders in business, community and voluntary, public and education sectors.

3. A clear action plan for a defined pilot project to enhance the city’s credentials as a Smart Energy City.

1. Project Definition

2. Project Location/s

3. Project partners

4. Timescale for delivery

5. Step by step approach to delivery, monitoring and evaluation

4. An outline action plan for city-wide rollout beyond successful pilot completion.

5. Associated targets for both pilot project and city-wide rollout for the following;

1. Energy saving

2. Cost saving

3. Value creation

4. Job creation

5. Enterprise Creation/Inward Investment Attraction

6. Fuel Poverty Reductions

6. Estimated overall costs for the pilot delivery and wider rollout.

7. Recommended Funding mechanisms to facilitate delivery (EU/Public/Private)

Financial Implications

A maximum budget of £19,000 has been earmarked for this project from the allocated CO2FREE budget in the ED Action Plan. Funded by the EU at 75%, this will have a maximum rates impact of £4,750.
Recommendation

On the basis of the above, authority is sought to approve procurement of expert consultants to deliver this project at a maximum cost of £19,000.” 


Declaration of Interest.
Councillor Diver declared and interest in the above matter.
The Director of Development introduced the above report in depth.

A Member of the SDLP grouping welcomed the above report.  He stated that the above initiative was a good idea and more information should be available to Members in this regard.  He queried if there were a means of benchmarking CO2  emissions and stressed that any effort made to reduce a carbon footprint had to be welcomed.
Another Member of the SDLP grouping stressed the importance of the above item particularly in light of the ICT infrastructure, broadband and digital improvements in progressing towards the City of Culture 2013.  The Member also welcomed the opportunity and growth economically.
 A Member of the SF grouping in referring to upcoming programmes stressed the need to ensure that no duplication was made in respect of work and funding and the need identify whether other agencies were carrying out work that Council were anticipating doing.
The Director of Development advised that a substantial amount of work was being carried out in partnership with other bodies and a report would be submitted to a future Committee meeting to update Members accordingly.
Councillor Gallagher Moved, Councillor Clifford Seconded and the Council

Resolved

that Council seek to procure a 





consultancy to identify the best route to 




developing a ‘Smart City’ approach to 




energy production, consumption and 





measurement and develop this approach 




from an effective CO2 emissions baseline 





at a maximum cost of £19,000.
C385/11
Use of Council Car Park during Christmas Period.


Extracted from Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s Report:-

“I have received letter dated 2nd December 2011 from Roads Service, which reads as follows: -

‘Roads Service is currently making preparations for lead up to Christmas and seeking to identify a number of locations where extra car parking facilities could be made available to the general public shopping in the city.  The Council allowed use of the staff car park on a number of Saturdays and Sundays in November and December last year and made the car park at Foyle Valley Railway available for the week before Christmas.

I would therefore request that the Council consider making this facility available again, particularly during the current economic climate when I am sure the Council would wish to give every assistance possible to local traders.  I would propose similar terms to those in place for previous years and have enclosed a draft agreement for your consideration.  Other than the £1 licence fee mentioned in the draft agreement I would ask that the Council consider providing the car park free of charge in recognition of the value to local businesses, the fact that Roads Service does not collect any revenue from the car park and the longstanding good relations between Council and Roads Service whereby Roads Service facilitates Council run events in car parks in the city throughout the year.  With regard to the car park at Foyle Valley, I would suggest that the Council retain control of its operation but that its availability be publicised by Roads Service.

If you have any further queries on the above please do not hesitate to contact me.’

The dates requested by Roads Service for use of the Council car park are as follows:-

	Saturday 10th  December  2011
	Sunday 11th December 2011

	Saturday 17th December 2011
	Sunday 18th December 2011



	Saturday 24th December 2011
	

	Saturday 31st December 2011
	Sunday 1st January 2012


Council approved similar arrangements for the Christmas period last year.

I await your retrospective approval in respect of the above arrangements.”
Councillor Hassan Moved, Councillor S. Carr Seconded and the Committee



Resolved
that Council retrospectively approve the 






above car parking arrangements in terms 






of Council’s car park.

C386/11
Apprentice Boys of Derry.



Extracted from Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s Report:-

“The Apprentice Boys of Derry are working on an important project which will enhance the City and make a key contribution to 2013.  This ambitious project will see the existing headquarters building complemented by a new extension, featuring interpretation and presentation of a unique collection of artefacts which relate to the history of the City.  It is hoped that the project will be ready by late 2013.

Senior Officers of ABOD have approached Council to request that we undertake the duties required by their key funder as ‘lead partner’.  This will involve our management of the grant funds and supporting the project manager which they will shortly appoint. 

Requirement
This is a key development which is supporting the tourism product in the City, alongside the new visitor experience in the redeveloped Guildhall.  It will significantly enrich the range of attractions in the City securing the future of a key heritage ‘listed’ building.  The project also forms part of the City of Culture 2013 programme.  There have been delays in funding decisions on this project (similar to those experienced by the Guildhall project).  Without Council's support to expedite the programme, it is unlikely that the project will be delivered within the 2013 timescale.

The outcome of Council support will be the delivery of the project to the most advantageous timescale.  It will also secure legacy as part of the long-term tourism and built heritage benefit to the City.

Resource implications
The Project Manager post is fully funded by the Strategic Investment Board.  SEUPB (the key funder) has invited Council to make application to cover any administrative costs.  Council's contribution will be related to 'in kind' general support, office accommodation for the Project Manager and management support.

Recommendation:

It is the recommendation of the Town Clerk and Chief Executive that Council supports the project as outlined in order to ensure that the project is delivered as part of the 2013 project.”  
The Town and Clerk and Chief Executive introduced the above report in depth and stressed the need for the project to progress.  Reference was made to consideration regarding what Human Resources requirements were in respect of support and function.  She advised that following Members recommendations at today’s decision it would be possible to identify a timescale in executing the programme.
A Member of the Unionist grouping welcomed the above project and funding and stressed the importance of such a project in light of the pending UK City of Culture 2013.

A Member of the SDLP grouping welcomed the above report and referred to the progress made on the various issues in this regard.  He referred to Councils’ role to facilitate and act as lead partner in preparation for the future.
A Member of the SF grouping in supporting the above report referred to the need to ensure that there was a clear process.  She welcomed the funding from SEUPB in line with the request by Derry City Council.  The Member reiterated the need to ensure that there was a clear process in progressing in light of UK City of Culture and the fact that it had to be acknowledged that more and more organisations would approach Council in respect of funding.


Alderman Miller Moved, Councillor Diver Seconded and the Council

Resolved
that Council supports the above Apprentice Boys of Derry Project and mechanisms be put

in place to ensure that the Programme is delivered as part of 2013 City of Culture celebrations.
C387/11
Local Government Partnership on Traveller Issues.
Extracted from Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s Report:-

“A request for a subscription of £250 for the calendar year 2011 has been received from the above Partnership.

The Partnership was established in 2000 and has been influential in its contributions to the formulation of major public policies such as the promoting social inclusion report, the assessment of Traveller accommodation needs, the unauthorised encampments legislation, establishing a statutory right for Travellers to access appropriate accommodation and, under the Housing Order 2003, conferring on the NIHE responsibility for the provision of all Traveller accommodation whether serviced sites, short term transit sites, emergency or permanent in nature.

The Partnership, of which Council is a participating member, and is endorsed by NILGA, has agreed that a modest annual subscription should be introduced to fund such activities.

I await your comments and recommendations.”
Councillor Hassan Moved, Councillor S. Carr Seconded and the Council

Resolved 
that Council commence an annual subscription fee of £250.00 to the Local Government Partnership on Traveller issues as outlined above.
C388/11
Northern Ireland Housing Conference 2012.





Extracted from Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s Report:-


“The City Secretary and Solicitor has reported to me as follows:-

`I have received notification that the Annual Northern Ireland Housing Conference for 2012 is to take place on Thursday 26th January, 2012 in the Grand Opera House, Belfast.

The theme of this year’s Conference is ‘Funding housing for the future’ and will take a wide-ranging and strategic look at the local housing sector, with the aim of identifying innovative solution to meet the growing list of challenges.

I attach at Appendix A Conference programme.

The cost per delegate is £210.  To this would require to be added any mileage expenses incurred and any subsistence expenses arising (subject to those expenses being properly vouched).  Lunch is however provided. 

The Committee might agree that there would be merit in attending this conference and, if so, the Committee might consider authorising the attendance of three Members.”

I await your decision.”
Councillor McLaughlin Moved, Councillor McCallion Seconded and the Committee

Resolved
that Councillor Hassan be authorised to attend the 2012 Annual Northern Ireland Housing Conference to take place on Thursday 26th January, 2012 in the Grand Opera House, Belfast.

C389/11
Accommodation Seminar.
Extracted from Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s Report:-

“Members are advised that Derry City Council, in partnership with Ilex URC and Culture Company 2013 recently organised an Accommodation Seminar on 29th November involving key financial institutions to be appraised of the tourism opportunities in the City.

As Members are aware it is recognised that there will be significant growth in visitor numbers to the City in 2012 and 2013.  Whilst this growth will decline slightly in 2014 it will continue to increase beyond the projected growth as a result of the legacy of UK City of Culture 2013.  This Seminar clearly articulated the growth potential and the need for new accommodation developments in the City.

To assist in developing this proposition the Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive approved the appointment of ASM to provide professional services in researching and preparing a presentation for this Seminar.

ASM provided advice to the Northern Ireland Tourist Board and financial institutions on tourism trends and business propositions for the accommodation sector.  It was due to this specialist expertise knowledge that ASM were selected.  Four days’ consultancy was provided to undertake this assignment.  The total cost of this work was £2,026.72 + £405.34 VAT.  

Update and Next Steps

The Seminar was successful in terms of attendance in that all of the major banks were represented in addition to property developers and hoteliers with an interest in developing proposals for additional/new accommodation.  The seminar articulated the opportunity for the accommodation sector in terms of tourism growth during 2013 and beyond, identified potential public sector funding support as well as a detailed tourism and hotel market and financial analysis provided by ASM.  

The hosting of the seminar illustrated the importance of developing and enabling the hotel and accommodation sector in the City and the feedback forms received from delegates have been positive.  The seminar has also provided the opportunity for individual liaison with interested parties in terms of providing further advice and signposting.  As a direct action point arising from the seminar, Officers are progressing with the development of a FAQ guidance sheet relating to contacts funding opportunities and regulatory requirements related to hotel development as well as planning to hold a further workshop in early 2012 related to specific regulatory matters i.e. planning, licensing etc.      

It is recommended that the total cost of £2,432.06 be awarded to ASM.

I await your comments and recommendations.”  

Councillor McAuley Moved, Councillor MacLochlainn Seconded and the Council




Resolved
that monies in the sum of £2,432.06





be allocated to ASM in terms of the 





their professional services in researching 




and preparing a presentation for the




Accommodation Seminar as outlined above.
Matter For Information.

C390/11
List of Meetings.



Extracted from Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s Report:-

“I attach at Appendix B a list of meetings for December, 2011 and January, 2012.”
Members noted the above information.
C391/11
St  Columb’s Park House – ‘Heart of the Park Project’.
A Member of the Unionist in referring to Mr. Brian Dougherty of St. Columb’s Park House sought advice from the Town Clerk and Chief Executive as to whether this item could be taken out of confidential business.

In response to the said Member’s query the Town Clerk and Chief Executive advised that this item would be discussed in confidential business.

C392/11
Local Government Act (Northern Ireland) 1972, Section 23 (2) Confidential Business.


The Mayor Moved, the Deputy Mayor Seconded and the Council

Resolved 
that in accordance with Section 23(2) of the Local

                                                 
Government Act (Northern Ireland) 1972, the 





press and members of the public be asked to 





withdraw whilst the Council discuss the following 





matters:-
(a)
Monthly Council Meeting – held on 22nd November, 2011 (C355/11-C361/11);

(b)
Monthly Environmental Services Committee – held on 15th December, 2011 (ES358/11-ES380/11);
(c)
Quarterly City of Derry Airport Committee. 

- held on 8th December, 2011(CD25/11-CD29/11);
(d) 
Development Committee – held on 13th December, 2011 (D245/11-D248/11);
(e)
Monthly Staff Committee – held on15th December 2011 (S106/11-S116/11); and
(f)
Monthly Policy and Resources Committee –held on(PR149/11-PR154/11).



which by reason of their confidential nature, 



publicity would be prejudicial to the public 




interest.
The Meeting Terminated at 5.25 p.m.
